
Illinois 

Language andLiteracy 
        Council 

 “Proud Sponsor of the Young Authors’ Conference” 
_____________________________________________________________ 
     Newsletter                           Fall, 2015 

____________________________________________________ 

President’s Letter 

In this season of thanks, on behalf of the ILLC Board, I would like to take 
this time to thank each of you for your continued membership and for your 
support of the Illinois Young Authors’ Conference.  With this support, we are 
currently working on our 42nd Young Authors’ Conference. 

We are thankful for all of the published authors and storytellers who have 
shared their time and talents with our young authors over the years.  We are 
thankful for the teachers and other dedicated adults who share their time to 
help provide this experience for our young authors. We are thankful for the 
parents who encourage their children to write and explore, and for the 
children who accept that challenge and create stories to share.  

We wish all of you the happiest of holiday seasons and great things in the 
coming year! 

Leslie Forsman, ILLC President 



42ndAnnual Illinois Young Authors’ 
Conference 

Saturday, May 14th 
Illinois State University 

Sponsored by the Illinois Language and Literacy Council 
and Illinois Reading Council, this daylong event is designed 
to honor exceptional writing by K though 8 students across 
the state of Illinois. 

Guidelines and registration materials can be located at  
http://www.illinoisreadingcouncil.org/yac.html   
or 
http://www.isbe.net/young-authors/ 

Updates on the conference are also posted on our 
Facebook page at “Illinois Young Author’s 
Conference.” 

Volunteers are always needed and appreciated 
for this event.   

Please email Christina Podraza at 
cpodraza@naperville203.org if you are able to assist in this 
endeavor.   

http://www.illinoisreadingcouncil.org/yac.html
http://www.isbe.net/young-authors/
mailto:cpodraza@naperville203.org?subject=


JUST WHAT IS THE 
YOUNG AUTHORS’ 

CONFERENCE? 

The Young Authors’ Conference, held each year 
in May at Illinois State University in Normal, 
Illinois, is an event sponsored by the Illinois 
Language and Literacy Council, in conjunction 
with the Illinois Reading Council.  Designed as a 
celebration to honor exceptional writing by 
students in grades K through 8, the conference 
provides an opportunity for these young writers to 
meet published authors and to hear how the 
authors themselves create the characters and 
stories that have become their books.  

The daylong event, held on a Saturday, actually 
begins on Friday night for students, parents, or 
volunteers who wish to come early to attend a 
panel discussion by the authors in the Bone 
Center bookstore.  This is an informal chance to 
meet all of the authors at the conference, and to 
ask them questions about themselves and their 
work. 

On the actual day of the event, which will be 
Saturday, May 14th, 2016, the students register 
in the ballroom where they receive their room 
assignments and a book bag containing a pencil 
and gold seal, which they can later place on their 
own story.  After hearing an introductory speaker, 
parents take off on their own until the afternoon, 
and students’ head for small group sessions 
headed by volunteer parents and teachers.  
Students spend the next several hours sharing 
their stories, attending author workshops and 
listening to authors speak.  The day ends with 
students and parents reunited in an awards 
ceremony where students receive certificates for 
participating in the Young Authors’ Conference as 
well as copies of the books written by the author 
whose presentation they attended.  The gifted 

young writers have had a full day, and often leave 
with stories for next year’s Young Author 
competition starting to take shape in their heads.  

WHY SHOULD MY 
DISTRICT GET 

INVOLVED? 

• Common-Core Aligned 
• A great way to motivate students and to 

recognize the talented writers in your 
school! 

• An invaluable experience where students 
get to meet kids from across the state of 
Illinois and work with real authors 

HOW CAN MY DISTRICT 
GET INVOLVED? 

Download the conference guidelines at http://
www.illinoisreadingcouncil.org/yac.html.  Follow 
the checklist provided.  A suggested timeline is 
provided for you below.   Contact Dr. Christina 
Podraza at cpodraza@naperville203.org or Dr. 
Sue Anderson at anderbrose@aol.com for answers 
to specific questions. 

 LOGISTICS 

Location:   Illinois State University,       
  Bloomington-Normal, Illinois 

Date:  May 14, 2016 

Time:  9:00 a.m. – 3:00 p.m. 

Cost:  $50 per student 

http://www.illinoisreadingcouncil.org/yac.html
mailto:cpodraza@naperville203.org
mailto:anderbrose@aol.com


SUGGESTED ILLINOIS YOUNG AUTHOR’S CONFERENCE 
TIMELINE 

September/October – Create a committee of teachers that will be in charge of YAC at your 
school.  This could be 2 teachers or more.    Don’t worry - it’s not too late.  Just get started! 

November 1st – Download the YAC guidelines from:  http://www.illinoisreadingcouncil.org/
yac.html  

November – Meet as a committee and decide how you would like to organize the conference.  
Some things to think about… 

• Will you focus on all grade levels or just one? 

• How many students will your school/district send?  ($50 per student; 1 volunteer for 
every 3 students) 

• Will you have a theme that students must write about or can it be a free write? 

• Will students work on this in class or is it the students’ responsibility outside of school? 

• What will be your process for determining a winner?   

o Rubric or checklist? 

o Will the criteria be the same for each grade level? 

o Classroom teachers select and then it goes to committee OR 

o All of the entries go straight to the committee to decide 

December – Have a meeting explaining the Young Author’s process to teachers 

January – Teachers send home a letter explaining the Young Author’s Conference to parents.  
They also explain the process to students. 

End of February – Teachers collect manuscripts and choose one classroom winner.  Teachers 
give this to information to the YAC Committee. 

March 7-14:  Committee decides on the school winner. 

March 15:  Download student congratulatory packet from here:   
http://www.illinoisreadingcouncil.org/yac.html Send home with students with forms to be 
returned no later than March 28th.   Also included should be paperwork from the guidelines 
including:  student registration form and medical waiver.  Send home volunteer form with 
parents/teachers who will be volunteering to be returned by March 28th. 

http://www.illinoisreadingcouncil.org/yac.html
http://www.illinoisreadingcouncil.org/yac.html


March 30:  Mail the following paperwork to Sue Anderson 
• Completed District Registration Form, page 5 (only one per district will be accepted), 

• Completed Student Registration Form for each student selected to attend the Conference, 
page 6  

• A signed Emergency Medical Treatment and Parental Waiver Form for each student 
registered, page 7 

• Registration fee of $50 per student (checks only) made payable to Illinois Language and 
Literacy Council 

March 30:  Mail the following paperwork to Christina Podraza 
• Mandatory Volunteer Form(s) (at least one volunteer per three students). (Packets are sent 

to volunteers in early May. Please check the accuracy of all volunteer information prior to 
its submission.) 

May 14:  Students will represent their school at the 2016 Illinois Young Author’s 
Conference at Illinois State University in Bloomington-Normal, Illinois. 

You are ready to go!   - Any questions, please contact either 
Christina Podraza at cpodraza@naperville203.org  or Sue 
Anderson at anderbrose@aol.com 

                              *************** 
      Illinois Reads Launch - April 2, 2016 

The Illinois Reading Council is pleased to announce that the 2016 
Illinois reads launch celebration will take place in Mt. Sterling 
Illinois on April 2, 2016.  We have several authors confirmed to 
attend the celebration.   If you are in the area, why not plan to 
attend also?  Check the IRC website for further information as it 
becomes available. 
   

 

mailto:cpodraza@naperville203.org
mailto:anderbrose@aol.com


Scenes from 
Young Authors’ 

Conference,  
May 16, 2015

The Main Characters - 
 Young Authors



Young Authors 
in Classrooms 

and on the Stage



Our Guests of 
Honor 

Illinois Authors

Authors participated in a Friday 
night panel and wine and cheese 
reception.  Pictured above and top 
right are Miriam Busch and Larry 
Day.   Gayle Rosengren is directly to 
the right.

In the middle row Leane Statlane 
and Marianne Malone engage in 
conversation.   Leane Statlane and 
James Klise are greeting a young 
author in the next picture.   
Storytellers Chris Fascione and Kim 
Sheahan pose for the camera.  

Above Todd Hasak-Lowry and 
Marianne Malone talk with each 
other.   To the left is Jim 
Aylesworth, who has been to the 
Young Authors’ Conference many 
times.   At right is newcomer 
Jaleigh Johnson.



The Volunteers

It takes many volunteers to 
implement the Young Authors’ 
Conference.  At top left, YA 
Coordinator Christina Podraza 
and ISU personnel organize 
volunteer packets which Sue 
Anderson, YA Anchor, and ILLC 
Board Member Ruth Stevig are 
collating.  (top right).   Board 
member Doris Aimers-Voss and 
ILLC President Leslie Forsman 
are ready for the big day.  
(Middle left and right).  

Angie Liptak, (left) a volunteer 
for many years, is a site 
coordinator.   To the right is 
Kathleen Jesukaitis, Author 
Coordinator.  Below are pictured 
Group Leaders with their young 
authors.   Group leaders are 
absolutely essential participants 
of the conference, as well as the 
others who do the many 
necessary jobs.



Keep the Illinois Young Authors’ Conference Going!! 

Like many organizations in the state of Illinois, the Illinois Young Authors’ Conference lost state 
funding several years ago.  The Illinois Language and Literacy Council has been able to continue 
sponsoring the Conference due to the financial reserves we had built over the years, but that is 
rapidly coming to an end and without further outside funding sources, this could be the last year 
for the Illinois Young Authors’ Conference. 

How can you help?  First of all, you can make a donation yourself to the Conference by 
submitting the form below with your check.  Your donation will be tax deductible and with the 
end of the tax year approaching, this could be doubly advantageous!  Secondly, you can get the 
word out to your community, your PTA’s, and any corporations, businesses or organizations that 
you know of that would be interested in supporting our Conference.  Ideally, we would love to 
partner with a corporation,  business, or organization for ongoing sponsorship.  Their name 
would be featured prominently in everything related to the Young Authors’ Conference.  For 
further information about sponsorship for the Conference, please contact Dr. Sue Anderson at 
anderbrose@aol.com. 

ILLINOIS YOUNG AUTHORS’ CONFERENCE 
DONATION/SPONSORSHIP FORM 

Name_____________________________________________________ 

Address____________________________________________________________________ 

Email_______________________________________ 

Phone ______________________________________ 

I would like to sponsor the Illinois Young Authors’ Conference in the amount of 

________________________________. 

___________ Enclosed is my check made payable to the Illinois Language and Literacy 
Council (ILLC). 

___________ I am interested in being contacted about ongoing sponsorship, please contact 
me. 

Mail to:  Dr. Sue Anderson 
      537 South Oak Avenue 
      Westmont, IL  60559

mailto:anderbrose@aol.com


Literacy Theory As Practice 

New Book by ILLC Past President 
Lara Handsfield


We were proud to learn of the 
publication by Teachers College Press 
of a new textbook, Literacy Theory as 
Practice, by Lara Handsfield, a past 
president of ILLC.  Congratulations, 
Lara.


The following description is from the 
Teachers College Press website:


"This comprehensive textbook 
introduces readers to the most 
influential theories and models of 
reading and literacy, ranging from 
behaviorism and early information 
processing theories to social 
constructionist and critical theories. 
Focusing on how these theories 
connect with different curricular 
approaches to literacy instruction 
from pre–K to grade 12, the author 
shows how these theories both shape 
and are shaped by everyday literacy 
practices in classrooms. Readers are 
invited to explore detailed vignettes 
that offer a practice-based view of 
theories as they are brought to life in 
classrooms. Unlike other books on 
literacy theories, Literacy Theory as 
Practicedevotes substantial attention 
to linguistically and culturally diverse 
classrooms and 21st-century 
technologies. 


Book Features:

	 •	 Descriptions of well-known 

curricular models and 
assessment approaches. 


	 •	 Detailed examples from specific 
areas of reading and literacy 
instruction that are prominent in 
today’s schools. 


	 •	 Textbox discussions exploring 
histories, terminology, and 
debates relevant to the theories 
presented. 


	 •	 Examination of how theories 
and practices relate to current 
policy initiatives, such as the 
Common Core State 
Standards.


	 •	 User-friendly text features, such 
as charts, reference lists, and 
inset boxes to help clarify 
complex concepts.


For more information and to order, 
check the TCP website


www. http://store.tcpress.com/
0807757055.shtml 


Lara J. Handsfield is associate 
professor of elementary education 
and literacy in the School of Teaching 
and Learning at Illinois State 
University and co-editor of the 
journal Action in Teacher Education."


	 	 	 *********




ILLC Board and Committee 
Members 
2015-2016 

Leslie Forsman, President 
lforsman@hotmail.com 

Sharon Ball, Secretary 
sharonb277@aol.com 

Stacey Keleher, Treasurer 
stacey.keleher@gmail.com 

Lara Handsfield, Past President 
lhandsf@ilstu.edu 

Christina Podraza, Young Author 
Coordinator 
cpodraza@naperville203.org 

Sue Anderson, Young Author Anchor 
anderbrose@aol.com 

Ruth Stevig, Membership Chair, 
Co-Fundraising Chair, Newsletter 
Editor 
stevig@sbcglobal.net 

Jan Dundon, Author Coordinator 
jdundon@kjdundon.net 

Meg Pyterek, Historian, University 
Rep 
peterborough48@gmail.com 

Kathleen Jesukaitis, 
Co-author Coordinator 
kjesukaitis@comcast.net 

Ruth Quiroa, University Rep 
rquiroa@nl.edu 

Doris Aimers-Voss, Young Author 
Consultant 
aimers-voss@live.com 

Elaine Taylor, Co-Fundraising Chair 
eeete@comcast.net 

NEXT BOARD MEETING 
  March 5, 2016  
 National Louis University 
 North Shore Campus 
 Skokie  11:00 a.m. 

All members welcome.   Before 
attending, please contact Sharon Ball 
at sharonb277@aol.com for updated 
information.

mailto:lforsman@hotmail.com
mailto:sharonb277@aol.com
mailto:lhandsf@ilstu.edu
mailto:cpodraza@naperville203.org
mailto:peterborough48@gmail.com
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